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To Whom It May Concern:

This is to nominate Herbert Brooke (Chuck) Chermside posthumously for SRA’s Hartford-Nicholsen Award.  Chuck served as Director of Sponsored Programs at the Virginia Commonwealth University for 22 years and Special Assistant to the Vice President for Research for one additional year until his official retirement in 2004. After “retirement,” Chuck remained very active as Executive Director of the Research Administration Certification Council—a role he carried out with diligence and a high level of professionalism until he passed away in June of 2006.  

Chuck was one of the “old guard”—research administrators that remember when the profession was more about the support of research than just trying to make the auditors happy.  Yet, he knew his “rules and regs” backwards and forwards and how to interpret arcane governmental gibberish into something understandable.  Chuck could always be counted on to explain the unexplainable to confused PI’s as well as other research administrators seeking his guidance.

Over the years, his advice on the Research Admin Listserv was the gospel for many of us. Those of us who had the chance to meet him in person at conferences or even on our own campuses found him to be warm hearted and giving. Chuck was always willing to tackle the most vexing of our problems for no other compensation than the enjoyment he derived from helping.

When I learned of his passing on the Listserv, I felt truly bereft. From the other responses posted that day, I knew that many of us regretted not having done more to thank him for his contribution to the field of Research Administration before his passing.

I would like to remedy that oversight now by nominating him—perhaps too late—for all he contributed to my and other’s professional growth and development. I have attached his resume which outlines his many accomplishments.  As impressive as this list is, it only captures part of the value of this man. I am grateful that I did know Chuck and very sorry that newcomers to the field will not have the same opportunity. 

Please contact me if you have any questions about the enclosed materials. I can be reached at 415-422-5368 or pmiller@usfca.edu.
Sincerely,

Pamela F. Miller, Ph.D.

Director, Office of Sponsored Projects

University of San Francisco

